 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

2nd October 2019
Present:  Cllrs. B Alldred, Deputy Chairman, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, 
No members of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk in attendance.

9.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 27th August 2019.
An apology had been received from Cllr. Mrs Webber.
9.2. Matters Arising:
9.2.1 – proposed tree planting on land opposite the Cherry Tree pub – members noted that attempts were ongoing to find a suitable contractor for the work.
9.2.2 – Library – members noted that the main notice board had been relocated to outside the main Library entrance. Arrangements for a sign in the Office window were ongoing.
9.2.3 – maintenance of Culcheth Green – members noted no progress regarding the proposed maintenance contract, or the proposal to hedge behind the Coop. The proposal had been discussed with the landlord of the shops.
9.2.4 – Untidy signage at Newchurch – members noted that Torus staff were investigating the issue. It was agreed that an untidy area adjacent to the Parish Garage on Charnock Road would also be reported The Clerk
9.2.5 – Pub Watch proposal – members noted that it had been agreed that the amount of crime in the area did not justify the implementation of the new proposal.
9.2.6 – proposed seat on Culcheth Green – members noted that the cost of installation would be £1260.00 plus the cost of the plaque. This would be offset by the Horticultural Society donation of £1000.00. It was agreed that the Parish Council would bear the extra cost.

Public – Members noted that there is a notice at Shaw Street advising people to contact Warrington Borough Council Contact Centre.
9.3 HS2
Members noted a request from HS2 for a representative to attend the February 2020 Parish Council meeting. It was agreed that an invitation should be sent and that the meeting should start at 7.00pm to accommodate the presentation. An invitation to Croft councillors would also be sent. The Clerk
Members noted that comments to the HS2 review had been submitted.

9.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that applications for “Awards for All” grants were to be conducted on-line now. Culcheth Scout Centre had benefited from a grant to repair the floor.
9.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted a number of vehicle thefts from drives on Culcheth Hall Drive.
9.6 Christmas Market
Members noted and approved the draft revised Flyer/Poster. They agreed that a late application for a further drinks bar should be kept on hold for the moment. The Clerk
9.7 Climate Change Emergency
Members noted that the Borough Council, along with other Local Authorities, had declared a “Climate Change Emergency” with a view to implementing policies to support local initiatives. It was agreed that the Parish Council should support this and attempt to work the initiatives into the Local Plan consultation.
9.8 Correspondence – The members noted:
Warrington Borough Council – Licensing Policy consultation. It was agreed that a draft comment would be circulated for approval.
ROC Northwest – Safe Area assessment – Holcroft House Children’s Home. It was agreed that a positive response should be sent. The Clerk
Warrington Borough Council – Public Rights of Way Forum. Members expressed their concern about the future of the Forum which appeared to be a casualty of budget cuts.
9.9 Other business:
Manchester Airport consultation – members agreed that a draft comment should be circulated for approval.
9.10 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 29th October 2019 at 6.00pm at Culcheth Library, followed by the Christmas Market meeting at 7.00pm
Public: 
No members of the public present.
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